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At the request of IT Glue, Mandiant conducted interviews with IT Glue personnel and reviewed 
evidence supporting the segmentation between the IT Glue application, infrastructure, 
codebase, and environment from the Kaseya network and Kaseya VSA product codebase. As of 
July 9, 2021, the evidence we’ve received showed application, codebase and network 
segmentation between IT Glue and Kaseya network. Additionally, we have not seen any 
evidence showing the Kaseya VSA incident extended to the IT Glue product or production 
environment. 
 
Please note the scope of this review did not include the security review or audit of the IT Glue 
source code. We did not look for application security vulnerabilities within the IT Glue codebase 
or application. Additionally, we did not investigate the IT Glue environment for evidence of 
compromise. 
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